
mailto:andrewsk@duvalschools.org


2 
  

Resource: Donna Guthrie & Heather Pica (additional non-voting members) 

Non-Instructional: Bridget Brown 

  

6.2 Finalizing Stakeholder Feedback for Development of Regional Survey & Focus Groups: As of last 

month, feedback was given that focus groups should be held in the PM and be done based on 
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from 4th and 5th to increase the number of classrooms in the primary levels. The classes 

would be moved to 3rd grade and 1st grade (gifted). This will help to alleviate our waiting 

lists for the primary grades and get parents in while they are excited about being at JBE. 

This potential plan has been discussed through various forums (Leadership Team, 

SDMT, grade level teams). Mrs. Taylor and Mrs. Skube reported out about their grade 

level discussions in support of the plan. As we proceed, there will be some after-effects 

(i.e. changing teachers to other grade levels, higher class size in 5th for one year). The 

numbers of “homegrown” gifted students from Kindergarten have been dwindling each 

year, so making this shift could help us to increase our gifted numbers specifically in 1st 

grade. Mrs. Luce mentioned that this may help with social/emotional functioning of 

students with them coming into school earlier to make friends and connections.  

 
8. Reports 

· Principal--Cameron Mattingly 

oSelf-Care November for Teachers/Staff: This year has been very stressful and  

overwhelming for everyone, so there will be a daily theme for wellness/self-care at the 

school for employees during the month of November. PTO has been very influential in 

helping us to pay for many of the activities.  

oReview of Supplemental Programs at JBE for Support of Student Achievement: Ms.  

oMattingly reviewed 
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9. Open Agenda—Comments from the Floor: Mrs. Bailey asked when parents will need to make the 

decision to return to school for the 3rd quarter. 


